
 
 

Town of Monroe 
Po Box 63  

Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@monroenh.org 

SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 
December 20, 2022 

 
Selectmen Present: Oren Remick, John Blanchard, Justin Bradshaw     
 Public Present:  David Rochefort, Mary Choate 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Oren Remick. 
 

1. Approval of the minutes from December 13, 2022 Selectmen Meeting – John moved to accept the 
minutes and Oren seconded the motion..  The motion was approved unanimously. 
 

2. Public Input     
a. David Rochefort – newly elected State Representative for this area – was present to update the 

Selectmen on what he hopes to be involved in and what he has been doing since the election.  He 
noted bills will be introduced on 1/4/23.  If we have any questions or issues to discuss, he 
encouraged the Selectmen to call.  

b. Mary Choate came to discuss recycling and suggestions she has to get information out to the 
public.  She suggested putting tips every month in the Newsletter.  She also suggested we need to 
update the rules on the website and improve/update the signage at the recycling area.  The 
Selectmen agreed to Mary’s suggestions. Mary will work with Diane to get the rules updated and 
new signage ordered. 
 

3. Discussion items 
 

4. Items for approval – all approved. 
a. Payroll Manifest 
b. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund/Water 
c. Contract for Use of Town Hall 
d. Request to Transfer Funds 
e. Notice of Timber Cut 
f. Employee Time Off Requests (2) 

 
Oren moved and Justin seconded to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,    
Diane Gibson Smith, Administrative Assistant 
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